[image: image1.jpg]Tl
Tt
um

Supporting Children with
Special Needs in Derbyshire




Newsletter
This is the first newsletter to be published since last summer because we have had to reorganise ourselves. The Trust has had another eventful year.

Our loyal and hardworking secretary, Tina Wilkinson, sadly died in the autumn of 2012 after a long illness. Tina’s contribution was immense and we knew she would be hard to replace. However, we welcomed our new secretary, Jenny Anderson, into post at the end of last year.

This role, as every other in the Trust is purely voluntary and we are fortunate in that Jenny brings her many years of experience as a medical secretary to us. 
GOLF

Mike Riley, Secretary of Chevin Golf Club died suddenly in August last year and we considered cancelling the event but Mike’s family and friends were adamant that it should go ahead.

The 2012 tournament was played on a wonderful hot sunny day. We had 32 teams and managed to raise over £8000 pounds – a fantastic sum. This was bolstered by an unexpected and extremely generous donation of £2,500, which was a wonderful surprise. 
We were also greatly saddened by the death of John Milner in December. It is no exaggeration to say that the success of this tournament and thus the healthy status of the Trust is down to John. In his role as secretary at Chevin Golf Club until 2011, he worked alongside the organisers, advising, supporting and selling the day to golfers. After he retired, he continued to support us and is fondly remembered by us all. It is, therefore, fitting that from this year onwards, the John Milner Memorial trophy is to be presented to the Ladies/Mixed  team winners. John’s widow, Aster, has kindly agreed to present the trophy at this year’s tournament.

One of our most loyal golf day workers, Anthea Hewitt was severely injured in a RTA some months ago but to our delight, she is on track to join us this year – albeit with mobility aids.

FUND RAISING EVENTS
The golf tournament remains our main fund raiser but there have been other fundraising events during the year including: two sponsored entrants in the Edinburgh Marathon in May, proceeds from an office dress down day and a number of individual donations. 

We have also received a cheque for £1000.91 from the Complex Behaviour Service which they raised by selling cakes at the London Road Derby based Community hospital and holding a sponsored walk in Youlgreave. It is these individual efforts that make the all the difference to us.
PIE and PEA Supper (held at the BOAT INN, CROMFORD on Friday, March 16th 2013 

Our thanks to Lorraine and family at The Boat Inn for extending their hospitality to Tiny Tim Trust in order to raise funds and awareness of who and why we are.

All the income from the pie and pea suppers was donated to us and this combined with the proceeds from the raffle (a high quality picnic hamper – (donated) and money raised by John, Chris and Rob Gill (Please Y’Self), during the evening, amounted to the fantastic total of £480.20.

Equally important was the fact that such great fun was had by all. The band is a great favourite in Derbyshire and they did us proud. Martin Wilkinson (TTT member) joined the band to perform a rendition of Johnny Be Good and he and his dance partner, Pauline, performed an impressive tango to one of the band’s rock/skiffle numbers. Tiny Tim’s very own talent show!!

GRAND AUCTION

Our biggest fund raising effort yet, is still to take place. Tiny Tim Trust Patron, James Lewis is to make an attempt to set a new world record by holding a 24 hour solo auction at Westfield Centre, Derby from 6.30 PM on Thursday, November 27th to 6.30PM, Friday, November 28th 2013. 

The auction is to be highly publicised and supported by local press, TV and radio and will be run in the same way as any Bamford’s auction, the only difference being that it will run for a minimum of 24 hours. It will offer several bidding options including worldwide online bidding on the saleroom.com. This will be a unique fun-filled event and you are invited to participate.
James requires 2400 lots and we require volunteers to work at the events.

Preparations for this Solo Charity Auction are now well under way. A successful meeting has been held with the ten charities that will benefit from the auction and all have agreed to raise 100 lots each. This will provide 1000 lots but to achieve the record, twice this number of lots will be required. Jenny Anderson has written to all those members who attended the Christmas get together to remind them that a significant number raised their hands promising to raise 10 lots each. Can we urge you all to scour your lofts, garages and cupboards under the stairs and see what might be lurking there?

A dedicated auction website is currently being built. This will be launched in the near future and the address will be http;\\grandauction.org.uk. The site will also be accessible  via a direct link from our Tiny Tim trust website. You can stay in touch with our activities by visiting us on with events on www.tinytimtrust.org.uk
CONTINUING SUPPORT

We are still looking for as much support as we can get. If you are interested we need:
· Golf Tournament Sponsors (Course and individual and team prizes) for the annual event.

· Young golfers for those ‘older’ golfers who are feeling the passage of time and finding the hills at Chevin challenging, we hear that buggies may be available on the course  from 2014.

· Fund raising ideas

· Volunteers to work at events – incl. the golf day and the Grand Charity Auction, which is due to take place at the Westfield Centre in November.

GRANTS COMMITTEE

The Grants committee, made up of a number of appropriate professionals, met 6 times during the year to consider applications and allocate funds. The members of this committee give of their time and expertise freely.

Items purchased include;

· A number of special car seats for children with a range of disabilities. For some disabled children, standard car seats are both unsafe and inappropriate.
· A number of major buggies for children with limited mobility and/or severe behavioural disorders. This piece of equipment enables a family to get out and about.
· Computers and adapted keyboards.

· Harnesses for older physically impaired children – for safe seating.

· Special sensory and other play equipment.

· Safe garden fencing and decking for children with severe behaviour and learning disability.

· Weighted therapeutic blankets for children with complex behavioural problems.

· Grants towards special adaptations within homes

Since we pay no staff and have no overheads – all the money we raise goes to the families. We do not pay debts or accept applications for anything which incurs on-going funding – so we hope you will agree that we are spending your charitable donations wisely.

GOLF DAY—2013 A FULL HOUSE

We are pleased to report that the Seventeenth Annual Am-Am Golf Day at Chevin Golf Club, Duffield on Friday 6th September 2013 is sold out and a full line up of volunteers has been recruited. We hope for a great day.

Anthony Blackett
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Summer 2013








1

